From:

Michael Wilcox

To:

Verene Froisland 8/9/2016 1:54 PM

Date: Subject:

Fwd: Sandy City Council Meeting 8/9/2016 RE: Fratelli Restaurant

Additional public comment.

Mike Wilcox
Long Range Planning Manager
CDBG Program Administrator
Phone (801) 568-7261
Fax (801) 568-7278
mwilcox@sandy.utah.gov
>>> Terri <tawoolf@msn.com> 8/9/2016 1:16 PM >>>
To Whom It May Concern,

We are writing this letter on behalf of the Cannell family. We have been patrons of Fratelli Ristorante for the past nine years. We have also been residents of Sandy for the past 13 years and have known and been friends with the Cannell family for 22 years.

We have continued to be loyal customers of the restaurant because of the warm and inviting atmosphere, friendly service, and the quality and variety of food offerings. The Cannell family strives to provide great service and they take meticulous care of the restaurant environment for their customers.

We have watched the area around the Sandy Library develop over the past several years. The proposed site for the new restaurant is ideal for a stand alone building. It will be a well maintained buffer between the existing strip mall and residential area to the east.

The Cannell family has proven both through their careers in public education with the Jordan and Canyons school districts, as well as residents of the community for nearly 40 years, that they care for their community and the citizens who reside in Sandy. This integrity has carried through to the existing restaurant and will undoubtably continue to the new location.

Instead of just the multitude of fast food offerings in the area, we look forward to having a finer restaurant closer to home.

Sincerely,

Ron and Terri Woolf 2162 Village Point Way Sandy, UT 84093

Received in the Council Office

August 9, 2016 at 1:54 PM